
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN, YOUTH, AND FAMILIES 
1500 Jefferson Street, SE ● P.O. Box 40975 ● Olympia WA 98504-0975 

  
POLICY MEMO 
June 27, 2023 

 
TO:           Child Welfare Employees 
 
FROM:         Natalie Green, Assistant Secretary 
 
RE:    Changes to 1120. Safety Assessment policy 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE:  July 1, 2023 
 
SUNSET REVIEW DATE:      July 1, 2024 
 
Purpose 
The purpose of this memo is to provide guidance to Child Welfare (CW) employees of the 
updated policy and procedure requirements to align with House Bill 1227: Keeping Families 
Together Act, KW, and LCS supreme court decisions.  
 
This policy is under full review for further revisions, but the following changes will take effect 
July 1, 2023: 
 
New Procedural Requirements 
Caseworkers must: 

• Complete a Safe Child Consultation to support decisions related to safety by following 

the Safe Child Consultation Guide. 

• Apply the Child Safety Framework during the Safe Child Consultation to:  

o Determine if a child or youth is safe and if either: 

▪ A safety plan is needed 

▪ Removing a child from a parent or guardian is necessary to prevent 

imminent physical harm to the child or youth due to abuse or neglect. 

Questions: 
If you have any questions, please contact Jasmine Hodges, Child Safety Program Manager, at 
jasmine.hodges@dcyf.wa.gov or 206-889-9431.  

 

https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/1100-child-safety/1120-safety-assessment
https://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2021-22/Pdf/Bills/House%20Passed%20Legislature/1227-S2.PL.pdf?q=20230615063215
https://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2021-22/Pdf/Bills/House%20Passed%20Legislature/1227-S2.PL.pdf?q=20230615063215
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wacita.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F09%2FIn-re-Dependency-of-K.W..pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cchelsea.griffin%40dcyf.wa.gov%7Cd228013403d8404da54b08db6e07d052%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638224752053430690%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3A%2BngH1N4D64%2FMu09nlZwPpI92ln%2F9WNwgogpGVrNXI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wacita.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F09%2FL.C.S..pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cchelsea.griffin%40dcyf.wa.gov%7Cd228013403d8404da54b08db6e07d052%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638224752053430690%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Jegv8%2FJM2nKp6pnL2moFHi8OeOaYYitl1E4x%2BlbGmwE%3D&reserved=0
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